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REPORT 
 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE 
December 7th, 2021 

 
Report #PD-2021-46 

Noelle Reeve, Planner 
 

ONATARIO ENERGY BOARD CASE NUMBER EB-2021-0002 
 

 
STAFF RECOMMENDATION(S) 
 
It is recommended: 

 
“THAT, Council send a letter to the Ontario Energy Board in support of the City of Ottawa’s 
call for energy conservation program funding to be increased by 20% above the rate of 
inflation from 2023-2027 or no less than a doubling of funding over five years.” 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
At its meeting in November 2021, the Green Energy and Climate Change Working Group 
(GECCWG) members discussed a letter from the City of Ottawa to the Ontario Energy Board 
(OEB).   
 
DISCUSSION 
 
The OEB is considering approval of Enbridge Gas Inc.’s new natural gas demand side 
management (conservation) framework and for approval of the conservation programs that 
would be offered to customers under the framework during 2023 to 2027.  It proposes to 
escalate the base year budget annually, using a formula which would adjust the base year 
budget for inflation and other factors. 
 
The City of Ottawa has requested the OEB to set a requirement for energy conservation 
program funding to be increased by 20% above the rate of inflation from 2023-2027 or no 
less than a doubling of funding over five years. 
 
The Working Group believes it is important to support Ottawa’s call for an increase in the 
amount of funding available for energy conservation efforts. 
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OPTIONS CONSIDERED 
 
Option #1 (Recommended):  Direct staff to write a letter to the Ontario Energy Board in 
support of Ottawa’s letter.  
 
Option #2: Do not write a letter at this time. 
 
FINANCIAL CONSIDERATIONS 
 
None 
 
STRATEGIC PLAN LINK 
 
Environment: Tay Valley continues to be known for its environmental policies and practices. 
 
CLIMATE CONDSIDERATIONS 
 
Increasing funds available for energy conservation will help Tay Valley residents reduce 
energy costs and their Greenhouse Gas emissions. 
 
CONCLUSIONS 
 
The GECCWG has identified many areas where the Township can make progress on its 
commitment to reduce energy costs and reduce greenhouse gases as identified in the 
Climate Action Plan.  The Working Group recommends Council adopt its suggestion to 
support the City of Ottawa’s call to increase energy conservation funding.  
 
ATTACHMENTS 
 
1. City of Ottawa Letter to the Ontario Energy Board 
 
Prepared and Submitted By: Approved for Submission By: 
 

 
Noelle Reeve,  Amanda Mabo, 
Planner  Acting Chief Administrative Officer/Clerk 
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